
Harper Junior High School

Band Boosters Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, October 23, 2007

I. Call to Order & Manpower/Volunteer Needs - Joyce Hamaguchi


· The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

· President Joyce Hamaguchi passed around the sign-up sheet and a list of the various volunteer opportunities available throughout the school year, along with the names of the parents that have already signed up for them. She asked if a parent from the concession list would be willing to serve as the organizer for the concessions. A concession stand will be set up at the Winter Concert, Spring Concert, and the 6th/7th Grade Concert in the spring. Lynne Rumery volunteered to serve as the concession organizer.

· The Carousel fundraiser will be held on March 1, 2008, which is “Pig Day” at the Farmers’ Market. This event needs an organizer and a few parents willing to help out. The students will have the opportunity to sign up for this event on a sign-up sheet posted in the classroom. This fundraiser earned over $200 last year.

· Joyce showed a copy of the poster created by Tackett-Barbaria Design, who lent the use of their artwork to the Band Boosters. Posters and t-shirts containing the artwork were made available to the band families last school year. Additional items can be printed up this year if anyone would like to take on this endeavor. This job is available to any parent that would like to advertise, sell, and distribute the items to the band families.

· Channel 17 will be filming our Winter Concert this year. They will provide a free copy of the production to the band, from which DVDs can be made. Joyce is looking for an organizer to sell the DVDs to the parents at the concert, and to have the copies made after the orders are taken. The cost per DVD has typically been between $5 and $11, mostly dependent on how intricate the printed insert is. DVDs are offered more as a service to the band families, so they will have a keepsake from the concert, rather than as a fundraiser for the band.   

· Joyce mentioned that if a volunteer does not step forward to handle the DVD sales and/or the t-shirt and poster sales, these opportunities will not occur this year. They can be made available next year if someone would like to take them on then.

· Joyce asked if there were any comments about last month’s minutes. Mr. Bower made one minor change. A vote was then taken to approve the September 25, 2007 meeting minutes. All were in favor.

II. Band Director’s Report – Mr. Bower
· Mr. Bower said the bands are all set with their music needs now. Some of the pieces he ordered and received had to be returned because many were at the high school level. At the Winter Concert each band will play a Beethoven piece. 

· The Jazz Band is coming along, and is starting to vary their repertoire. They are still looking for a power cord for the keyboard, although Mr. Bower has one on order. The Jazz Band will perform for the first time at the upcoming Periodic Pasta Feed on November 8th. Barbara Celli is coordinating the volunteer effort for this event, and asked anyone who would like to volunteer to please talk to her. Cliva Mee asked if there would be a Band Boosters table set up at the Pasta Feed, and Joyce Hamaguchi said there could be. Cliva and her husband, Paul Harder, could sit behind the table if so. Barbara and Joyce will discuss it. Debbie Finley asked if the non-performing band students could help at the event and Barbara thinks this is a good idea. Mr. Bower said this event would be an opportunity for the students to complete a concert report.

· Mr. Bower had been considering purchasing Pro-Tool software to be used to create audition tapes. After discussing it with Charlie Alpers and Jeff from Watermelon Music, he decided to instead purchase a new product on the market called a Zoom H-4 device. It costs between $300 and $400 and records onto a hard drive which can then be burned onto a CD on any personal computer. The Zoom H-4 device does not require a recording engineer to run it, which would be an ongoing expense with the Pro-Tool software. The students should be able to run the Zoom H-4 device themselves. Mr. Bower has a Zoom H-4 on order which will be paid for with the remainder of his block grant money. He expects it will be used mainly for the North Bay Honor Band audition tapes, which are due November 30th. It will also be useful for the students to be able to hear themselves on playback. He thinks the device may also be used to record concerts with the addition of external microphones. He is considering testing it at the November 13th fieldtrip to the high school if he has received it by then.

· Mr. Bower talked to Mr. DuPertuis recently about how the fieldtrip to see the DHS Symphonic Band performance was handled last year. Last year it was a volunteer fieldtrip, thus attendance was not required, and only the 8th and 9th graders participated. Some of the students rode their bikes to the high school, and some took part in informal carpools. All of the participating students had to check in on a roster at the high school. This year the performance is planned for the afternoon of November 13th. Mr. Bower will talk to the office about putting together permission slips and he will put the word out if he needs a coordinator for carpool drivers. He is still not sure if he will be able to attend, though, since he teaches elementary school classes in the afternoons.

· Mr. Bower said the district will start charging $150 per event this year for any users of the DHS performance hall. Elementary schools will not be charged. The Harper Music Department will be charged for the Winter and Spring Concerts, but not for the 6th/7th Grade Concert. Mr. Bower thinks Principal Inns will likely be willing to pay the fees this year, as well as for future years since this will be an ongoing expense, but Principal Inns has yet to give a definitive answer. 

III. Treasurer’s Report – Madeline Brattesani
· Madeline provided the Treasurer’s Report which includes revenue and disbursements for the period of July 1 to October 31, 2007, and projected disbursements for the remainder of the school year. It is available upon request.

· She received a letter from the IRS about a new, possible 2008 annual electronic notice filing requirement. The IRS is developing a filing system for the annual electronic notice and will publicize filing procedures upon completion of the filing system. The Band Boosters is signed up for the Exempt Organization’s EO update, a regular e-mail newsletter that the IRS publishes to highlight new information posted on its charities page Web site. Madeline will update the Boosters as she receives information.
IV.

Direct Donation Drive – Joyce Boulanger










· Joyce Boulanger announced that a total of eight donations have been received to date for a total of $595. The donations range from $20 to $100. The Direct Donation Drive runs through November 16th, however donations will continue to be accepted after that date.

V.

Parents Invited to Become Board Members – Joyce Hamaguchi
· Joyce Hamaguchi said that all parents are invited to join the Band Boosters Board. There are no specific duties for the position except to provide a source for other band parents to go to with questions. Kathryn Shickman, parent of a 7th grade son, agreed to join the Board. We will take a vote at the next meeting for this year’s Board. Currently, the following members are Board candidates: Joyce Hamaguchi, Cliva Mee, Paul Harder, Madeline Brattesani, Debbie Finley, Kathryn Shickman, and Joyce Boulanger.

VI.

New Business
· Cliva Mee asked if a decision had been made about whether or not a Solo/Ensemble Concert would be held in February. Approximately 20 students performed last year and about 180 people attended the concert. Planning last year began in December. Mr. Bower said he will put it on the agenda as an item for discussion at the next meeting. 

· Mr. Bower will talk to Mr. Zinn, the choral director, about the logistics of the Winter Concert, specifically who will perform first and how the stage set-up will be handled.

VII.
Adjourn
· The meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

· The next meeting will be held on November 27th at 7:00 p.m.

These minutes were respectfully submitted by Joyce Boulanger, Secretary of the Harper Band Boosters.






